HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

EXECUTIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 1, 2016 – 7:30 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

-------------------------------------------------------------

Moved by Roy and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session with Selectmen, Troy Garron, Tom Millias and Kim Roy to discuss potential litigation:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Tom Millias
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes


Seelig stated that with the Board’s approval he has contacted outside counsel, Ilana Quirk from KP Law, regarding Zoning Board of Appeal’s overruling the Building Inspector/Zoning Enforcement Officer’s (Rob Piccirilli) determination that Mudfest is not allowed in the agricultural zoning district.  She has provided reasonable possibilities that we will prevail; such as ZBA did not provide reasons why or background on how they got to the decision and that the Mudfest event does not have reasonable relationship to the primary agricultural use.  He continued to say that the courts could overturn the decision entirely as the BI/ZEO was correct and Mudfest is not allowed but there are no guarantees. 
Garron asked about Mudfest being allowed in the past and Seelig said that is not an issue because the entertainment permit and the zoning permit are two different issues.  The Board should still approve the live entertainment permit for Mudfest (November 20th) as this is a legal use but they can attach stipulations.

Millias asked if we appeal and it is overturned in court would that make us liable and Seelig said no.  Garron added that we become liable if we do not put any stipulations and Seelig said yes we could be liable because we are the permitting authority. 

Seelig said that the town needs someone to be the plaintiff, which will be the BI/ZEO in this case.  If there was harm to the public and we had signed affidavits from them that would be helpful but we have none so BI/ZEO is that person.  Seelig told Piccirilli that the BOS will be supportive of the appeal.  Millias affirmed that he will support the appeal.   

Piccirilli said that he made a tough decision now he is stuck out there.  He said if the Mudfest event happens and if he appeals it then it will give them the opportunity to do it right.  
Both Millias and Roy said as a Board they would not put an Article to change the use by-law but the residents could do so if they wish.  
Seelig asked Piccirilli if he could have a decision as to whether or not he wants to appeal by next Monday as there is a deadline for filing it.  Millias said that improper procedure was done by the ZBA.

Moved by Millias and seconded by Roy, the Board unanimously voted to allow the BI/ZEO use town counsel should he decide to appeal the ZBA’s decision to overrule his decision that Mudfest event is not allowed in the agricultural district.
Moved by Roy and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 7:46 p.m.:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Tom Millias
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes


---------------------------------------------------

Kim R. Roy
Clerk
/pjm

